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MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 14TH MAY 2012 IN THE FEOFEES BOARD ROOM OF THE TOWN HALL COLYTON AT 7PM
Present, Cllrs A Parr, C Collier, B Collier, S Real , P Gibbins, J Hay, R Turner, H West, M Mann, S Smith, K Clifford, C Pady. Dist Cllr H Parr, 4 MOP and E Berry (Clerk)

12/5/01
Election of Chairman for 2012/2013 

Cllr B Collier proposed Cllr A Parr, this was seconded by Cllr M Mann. There were no 

other nominations and Cllr A Parr was elected for a further year.

12/5/02
Welcome of new Councillor – 

Cllr A Parr welcomed Peter Gibbins to the Council and proposed a letter of thanks be sent to Mr Andrew Jarmin who was the unsuccessful in the election at this time.

12/5/03     Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence 

Cllr A Davis (in hospital), Police (shift pattern precludes attendance), County Cllr Sara Randall Johnson (unwell).

12/5/04      Police Report 

 No police present but the report was sent in by e-mail: 

 

	18-19 Apr
	KN
	12
	157
	Burglary - Other
	Colyton Pharmacy
	EEENTY GAINED TO PHARMACY VIA REAR WOODEN DOOR WHICH WAS FORCED OPEN   DAMAGE CAUSED UNTIDY SEARCH OF THE DISPENSERY DIAZEPAM WAS STOLEN  EXIT AS ENTRY

	20-Apr
	KN
	12
	161
	Theft
	Courtenay Drive
	1 PINT OF SEMI SKIMMED MILK STOLEN FROM FRONT DOORSTEP LEFT UNATTENDED BY MILK DELIVERY PERSON LEFT BEHIND BELIEVED BY OFFENDER EMPTY CRISP PACKET PUSHING IT BETWEEN THE MILK CRATE AND POT  SEMI DETACHED PROPERTY

	23-Apr
	KN
	12
	167
	Public Order
	Courtenay Close
	MALE OFFENDER KNOWN AS NEIGHBOUR TO FEMALE AGGRIEVED NEITHER PARTY IN DRINK OR DRUGS WHILST AGGRIEVED HAS LET DOG OUT IN GARDEN OFFENDER [HAS OPENED KITCHEN WINDOW AND HAS SHOUTED OUT AT AGGRIEVED TEDDY IS DEAD YOU ARE DEAD MAKE ANOTHER COMPLAINT ANOTHER £20 SHE CHARGES £20 FOR HAVING SEX WITH HER YOU ARE SCUM CAUSING AGGRIEVED HARASSMENT ALARM AND DISTRESS

	26-27 Apr
	KN
	12
	172
	Burglary - Other
	Station Yard
	ENTRY GAINED INTO SHOP BY UNKNOWN MEANS TIN CONTAINING TILL KEYS REMOVED FROM OVEN WHERE THEY ARE HIDDEN KEYS USED TO OPEN THREE TILLS IN CAFE AREA MONEY STOLEN FROM TILLS EXIT BELIEVED VIA REAR FIRE DOORS AS THESE AND THE REAR DOOR TO BUILDING WERE FOUND OPEN WHEN STAFF CAME INTO WORK THIS MORNING BUILDING IS DETACHED


 

	 30 Apr 1 May
	KN
	12
	176
	Burglary - Dwelling
	Burnadsfield Road
	ATTEMPT ENTRY VIA FRONT DOOR CAUSING DAMAGE THEN ENTRY GAINED VIA REAR PATIO DOOR BY SMASHING ONCE INSIDE VERY UNTIDY SEARCH OF ALL ROOMS DRAWERS EMPTIED AND CUPBOARDS SEARCHED UNKNOWN WHAT ITEMS STOLEN AS OCCUPANT WAS AWAY ON HOLIDAY

	25 Apr - 1 May
	KN
	12
	178
	Burglary - Dwelling
	Burnadsfield Road
	ENTRY ATTEMPT MADE TO FRONT UPVC FRAMED DOUBLE GLAZED DOOR LEAVING INSTRUMENT MARKS AROUND WINDOWS CAUSING DAMAGE ENTRY MADE VIA REAR    DOUBLE GLAZED UPVC FRAMED PATIO DOOR SMASHED BY UNKNOWN MEANS CAUSING DAMAGE ONCE INSIDE UNTIDY SEARCH MADE OF ALL ROOMS DRAWERS AND CUPBOARDS OPENED UNKNOWN IF PROPERTY STOLEN EXIT AS ENTRY HOUSE       VACANT AT PRESENT AS AGGRIEVEDS MOTHER RECENTLY PASSED AWAY

	06-May
	KN
	12
	186
	Assault - ABH
	
	DOMESTIC Related Incident

	06-May
	KN
	12
	187
	Common Assault
	
	DOMESTIC Related incident 

	06-May
	KN
	12
	188
	Possession - Cannabis
	
	MALE OFFENDER WAS ARRESTED FOR ANOTHER OFFENCE AND DURING SEARCH YELLOW PLASTIC CONTAINER WITH HERBAL MATTER LOCATED INSIDE OFFENDERS FRONT TROUSER POCKET OFFENDER ADMITTED TO POSSESSION OF CANNABIS FOR HIS OWN PERSONAL USE 


 

The last 3 offences (186-188) are all from the same incident.

 

We are currently making pro-active enquiries in relation to the burglaries.
 

Previous Crime total to-date:

	2004
	17
	5
	2
	3
	7
	10
	7
	8
	12
	6
	5
	6
	88

	2005
	9
	2
	6
	7
	8
	5
	10
	6
	8
	11
	10
	14
	96

	2006
	9
	2
	4
	5
	7
	3
	7
	9
	5
	2
	11
	6
	70

	2007
	3
	8
	10
	6
	12
	7
	9
	7
	7
	3
	4
	4
	80

	2008
	7
	10
	4
	10
	5
	9
	12
	8
	3
	9
	7
	8
	92

	2009
	12
	13
	10
	7
	5
	10
	4
	8
	2
	5
	8
	13
	97

	2010
	5
	2
	3
	5
	12
	2
	5
	10
	4
	8
	4
	5
	65

	2011
	6
	1
	6
	2
	9
	5
	13
	8
	2
	8
	3
	6
	69

	2012
	1
	5
	3
	4
	5
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	18

	
	Jan
	Feb
	Mar
	Apr
	May
	Jun
	Jul
	Aug
	Sep
	Oct
	Nov
	Dec
	675


 

  

12/5/ 05
Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes)

Mr Mawer expressed concern about the state of the verge & waste on the Butts from Ropewalk Cottage to Burnards Field Rd. It is covered in weeds & shrubs and under Section 45 of the 19890 Highways Act Devon County Council has a responsibility to clear it and maintain it. He was also concerned at the state of the War Memorial; it needs cleaning and possibly an application of sealant after it has been cleaned. There was some discussion over the ownership of the Memorial, whether it belongs to the Council or the Church. This will be looked into.

Mr Stone reported two areas around Colyford in the Whitwell Lane/Holyford Lane area that were in an unkempt state. Cllr Pady stated that in the past he had cut both of theses (one is privately owned and the other is unadopted) but he’d been asked not to do so as the owner of one piece was afraid travellers would make it a camping site.

Mr Stone also expressed concern that whilst the road sweeper had swept Colyford and some of Coly Rd it had stopped at Coles Mill. The clerk will pass this onto DCC.

12/5/06     Election of Vice Chairman – Cllr Real proposed Cllr C Collier; Cllr C Pady seconded this. There were no other nominations and Cllr Collier was relected for a further year.

12/5/07 Appointment of Councillors to Committees: Finance, Planning, and Amenities

(see List Attached)  Cllr Gibbins was co-opted onto the Amenities & Finance sub committee 

12/5/08 Appointment of representatives to other organisations – A list of the vacant positions had been circulated and Cllr Parr pointed out that we had inadvertently agreed to two different procedures. He clarified that we had agreed Cllr Davis’s proposal in December and then changed that in March. There was some discussion over the way forward and Cllr Mark Mann proposed we re-adopt Cllr Davis proposal but because of the concern that any new councillors may be faced with voting for people they didn’t know at their first meeting he proposed that the list of vacancies is distributed in April, the names are put forward in May and voted on in June. Cllr Smith seconded this. Cllr B Collier was not happy with this and proposed an amendment in that we revert to how it had always been done. There was no seconder and the amendment failed. The proposal from Cllr Davis was accepted.
The nominations for the positions are as follows:

(* currently ‘in post’ & renominated)

Axe Valley Ring & Ride


*K Jones

Colyton Chamber of Feoffees

*G Clode

Community Woodland Trust

*Cllr C Pady & N Weldon

DALC




*Cllrs B Collier & S Smith

P3 Co-ordinator



B Hocking & B Love

Joint Management Committee Chair
*C Chesterton

Colyton Social Club


*Cllrs S Real & M Mann

Parish Tree Warden
Vacant but J Cady will help out when required.

Playing Fields Committee
*Cllrs B Collier & R Turner

RST
Cllr M Mann

St Andrews Church Fabric Committee.
*Cllr A Parr

12/5/09   The minutes the minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 10th April 2012 were approved.

12/5/10
Matters arising from the Minutes not otherwise on the agenda
a) 12/4/234 106 Funding – date to be arranged for further public consultation with help from Jamie Buckley. The clerk will talk to Jamie and Gail Jarman to see what events are planned that we could be present at.

b) 12/4/230 Draft Local Plan is being considered by Development Management Committee on 8th May and there will then be a further four-week consultation period. Council confirmed that maintaining the green wedge is of paramount importance.
12/5/11 Report from County Councillor

Not present but sent later by email:

      DCC HONITON ST MICHAEL’S DIVISION

      ANNUAL REPORT 2011/12 - Cllr Sara Randall Johnson


As promised and in line with EDDC, we set a balanced budget for the second of four years of austerity without any increase in Council Tax – it was a great shame that the Fire and Police precepting Authorities didn’t feel able to join us. Local Government with 25% of all Government expenditure is on track to achieve a 28% reduction in costs; Central Government with the balance has achieved a mere 7%. This year we have made £55M in savings and substantial staff reductions from the bloated bureaucracy we inherited with a minimum of enforced redundancies. We have now been able to relax our Vacancy Management programme as we have reduced our full-time staff by 12% to below 5,800 without harming front-line services. The LGA (Local Government Association) have highlighted 5 case studies as exemplary and Devon is the only shire county to be so honoured. 

In Cllr Paul Diviani’s Winter Highway Maintenance Report, we assisted those Parishes which wished to be involved in the Snow Warden scheme and after 2 bad winters we have had virtually no snow! Mind you, nothing changes; having declared a drought this year, April was the wettest on record. We now at least have a resilient structure in place, which shows that the right kind of Localism does work and the benefit of the mild winter has enabled extra funds to be released for general highways maintenance.

Through the various budgets available, I have been able to secure match funding for (amongst others) Table top outside Strawbridge Centre, 5 grit bins for Colyton Parish Council, along with other parishes across the division, Farway United supply of electricity to football club changing rooms, Honiton Primary School swimming club,

Ongoing work to deliver a Toucan Crossing in Colyford. Funding is currently available by using the Stopline way cycle project as it passes through Colyford. Thanks to two very well attended public meetings the Stopline route has been modified and the next stage is to investigate the possibility to site the Toucan crossing closer to the Memorial Hall- further details will be forthcoming in the next weeks once the new work has been done. My thanks to the Burgesses for agreeing to lead on the working party members of various bodies will be invited to take part, including the Environment Agency, Rail- Network Rail DCC EDDC and other interested parties.


I have thoroughly enjoyed the last 3 years, looking after Honiton St Michael’s and collaborating with Paul Diviani in Honiton St Paul’s and whilst the next election is a year away, I would like to continue representing you if you would like me so to do! Thank you for trusting me so far!

12/5/12 Report from District Councillors

Cllr H Parr explained the progress with the Local Plan. The maps are going back to the towns for comment and she urged everyone to take a look at them and put forward comments. They are available online but the clerk was asked to request a paper copy for discussion at the next planning meeting. Cllr H Parr explained that the government and councils emphasis is on housing and employment development. She explained the position of the green wedge. Cllr M Mann asked why could development be proposed in that area? The answer was that if Seaton strongly supported the development, as it is in their parish, the application would be looked at and a decision made taking into account all policies currently in force. Cllr B Collier expressed his concern in this process. Cllr H Parr further reassured the council that when the plan finally comes back from this initial round of consultation it would go out again for public consultation for 6 weeks.

A member of the public asked how much of an incentive was the bonus for buildings offered by the government? Was this not just another cash cow that the council could milk if they so desired? Cllr Parr responded by saying that these were inducements for people to plan for growth for our and our children’s future.

Cllr Mann pointed out the sites already in Seaton earmarked for development when the financial climate was right. Cllr West asked Dist Cllr H Parr what her personal feeling were on the redevelopment of Seaton? She explained she was on the management development committee and could not comment, all applications would be considered against current policies and she must not pre-judge. There had been no application on the table for Seaton and she fully supports the protection of the green wedge but any application must have sound reasons for refusals.

12/5/13
Report on Reece Strawbridge Centre  - NTR. Cllr Mann would continue erecting the fencing, which had stalled because of adverse weather conditions.

12/5/14
Highway Matters

i) Queen Street New gas main not now being laid, resurfacing will be carried out some time this year

ii) Road Closure Order – Sunday 3rd June 11.00am-7.00pm
Town Hall to London House for Jubilee Street Party

iii) Road Closure Saturday 8th September for Colyton Carnival

Council approved this

iv) Parking Rosemary Lane/Lower Church Street

Letter from resident (Mrs Peach) with concerns regarding parking around the Gerrard Arms – The landlord has asked about the ownership of the gravel area outside the entrance to St Andrews Garden. The clerk & Cllr C Collier had looked at the deeds; the Council does not own this piece of land but has a right of way over it. The clerk will inform concerned parties. 

v) Axmouth Relief Road –email for Cllr Davis asking if we can support Axmouth Parish Council in their call for a feasibility study in the Local Plan. It was felt that until there is a formal call for support or a proposed study, which we would support, we should not be commenting.

vi) Report of Meeting with M Brown – Cllr J Hay reported that this would become a regular 2 monthly event. It was an informal but useful meeting where several issues were discussed, mainly drainage and potholes. There is very little money in the pot for road repairs and several local lanes, amongst them Clay Lane are under threat of closure. 
Cllr Turner had a list of issues to be reported:

i) The ‘French drain’ on Coly Rd had not been tarmaced over as agreed when they were doing the table top crossing.

ii) Queen St – cars had been mounting the pavement rather than waiting for others. Mr Perry had written to Mr Brown over three months ago and has had no reply – can we chase it up?

iii) In Coly Vale above the junction with Coly Drive & River View where the DCC Highway responsibility stops and EDDC Highway starts and where the concrete meets the tarmac there is a sizable dip which is becoming worse and nobody is taking responsibility for it.

iv) Coly Rd to Pear tree Corner needs sweeping and cleaning up. The hedges and overhanging branches need attention. Cllr Turner fears a major RTA at this point in the near future.

v) The Grit bin in Courtenay Drive, 15 yards up on the left hand side never got filled – it doesn’t appear on anyone’s list. Although has been filled by EDDC in the past.

Cllr B Collier mentioned that the large bags of salt he had received for the spreader, which never worked because it clogged the mechanism, are still at his farm.

12/5/15  Report from Meetings Attended 

a) DALC –Dalwood 24th April Cllrs B Collier & S Smith attended this meeting, which mainly dealt with financial issues. Cllr Smith explained the VAT implications and the responsibilities the Council has to ensure that VAT is correctly recorded and applied. She also confirmed that although Standing Orders state the need for two or more tenders if a council can prove that it is not possible to get two it can accept one tender.

b) Toucan Crossing & Stopline Way meeting Colyford 9th May – Cllr West thanked everyone for their involvement in this well attended meeting (100 people) , and especially thanked Clive Stone for all his hard work. There will be minutes to follow.

Neil Parish MP had been unable to attend but had sent a strongly worded letter in support of the Burgesses proposed route. Despite everyone’s efforts he felt that they hadn’t got anywhere and that Cllr Sara Randal Johnson was ‘not for turning’. However the Burgesses will press on and the Parish Council reiterated its full support of the Burgesses alternative off road solution.
12/5/16  Correspondence

a) Invitation from Colyton Mission Community to attend a Jubilee Celebration Church Service on Sunday 3rd June at 6pm. Also asking for an artefact of symbol to be presented at the service and for a representative to read one of the readings. It was agreed that the picture of the Town crest be offered for the artefact and Cllr A Parr agreed to do the reading.

b) Colyton W I thanking the Council for the refurbishment of benches, including the W I bench at Chantry

c) Copy of the Minutes of Seaton Branch of the Senior Council

d) Various emails as forwarded to councillors

e) Letter from local residents – Mr & Mrs Male complaining about the path outside their house – 48 Courtney Drive. –  A letter in support of improving the fencing will be sent to EDDC and this will be looked at when we do the Annual Parish Inspection.

f) Letter and e-mail from Colyton Caterpillars re the hedge at the front of the building and the need to cut it. Reply sent explaining the situation. I that the hedge cannot legally be cut until the end of August. The Rentokil report had been received and one of the recommendations was to mow the area in front of the hedge. The maintenance man will be asked to do this.

12/5/17
Finance

a) Minutes of the meeting held Monday 23rd April Appendix W to be noted

b) Accounts to be approved for payment.

	Cheque  #
	Payee
	
	
	VAT
	Total

	DD
	Talk Talk
	Broadband service
	12.25
	3.06
	15.31

	3041
	PGD Services
	Gardening
	
	
	30.00

	3042
	Mole Avon Trading
	Maintenance Materials
	5.92
	1.18
	7.10

	3043
	Musbury Garage
	Fuel
	6.04
	1.21
	7.25

	3044
	Virridor
	Refuse Collection
	75.70
	15.13
	90.83

	DD
	BT
	Phone Bill
	120.21
	24.04
	144.25

	3045
	Came & Co
	Insurance
	
	
	1931.74


c) Purchase of bedding plants for St Andrews Garden – the volunteer group will put together a list of what they need. Cllr Real has some plants he is willing to donate.


 d) Prenote of  election costs £2459.67


e) Renewal of Insurance from AON due 1st June 2012 - £3616.62

Quote from Came & Company (approved Parish Insurance brokers) – Aviva quoted £2033.41 (a saving of £1583.21) which can be further reduced by 5% to £1931.74 if we enter a 3 year agreement (total saving of  £1684.88 ).

AON were informed of this and after speaking to the underwriters they have quoted £1931.60 with no tie-in.

Cllr Real proposed we accept the Aviva quote, this was seconded by Cllr Smith and a cheque fore that amount was approved by all - # 3045

f) Accounting statements for auditing to be approved.

Acceptance of the figures was proposed by Cllr B Collier and seconded by Cllr S Smith. All approved.

g) Stafford Common – Land registry – A letter had been received from Everys solicitor quoting a fee of £500 - £800 to register this piece of land. This was felt to be excessively expensive and it was agreed that Cllr Parr will get the necessary documents back from the solicitors and we would register the land ourselves.

12/5/18
Panning

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 23rd April Appendix X to be noted

a  Planning Applications

12/1044/FUL  Sunny Meads, Salters Lane, Colyford – Mrs J Mitchell

Construction of stable, store, tack room and open fronted hay store.

SUPPORTED


(a later e-mail from Cllr Davis  - I noticed in the Planning application document section 11 Foul Sewage it is proposed to connect to the existing drainage system and there should be a drawing.

Colin Pady is familiar with this as it runs South from Sunny Meads to an outfall at the top of the Grammar School fields.

Before further addition to this system suggest it ought to be inspected by the Environment Agency.

When I last looked at it there was a significant smell at the discharge.

 Please ask Colin for his views.

I declare an interest as the discharge pipe runs partly through my field adjoining Paddocks).
12/1033/FUL Lichfield Cottage, Gully Shoot, Colyford – Mr Brown, 

Reserved matters (access, appearance, Landscaping, layout and scope) following outline planning approval 10/1461/OUT for single storey dwelling & garage. – In general we SUPPORT this application but are questioning the need for windows in the east elevation on a second storey of a proposed single storey dwelling?
12/1087/LBC Heathayne Farm, Colyton – Mr Hackman – Replacement windows (no details received).

12/0355/FUL Land to read of Lyndale, Gully Shoot, Colyford – Miss Holmes. Amended plans for construction of chalet bungalow. ( no plans received yet but comment date 14 days – extension to 29th agreed).

b   Planning Decisions

12/0587/LBC Installation of Shower room by formation of new stud walls, new rooflight, new floor and wall finishes at Heathhayne Farm for Mr Kenney

APPROVED

12/0652/FUL Construction of Greenhouse & Shed Orchard House, Gully Shoot, for Mr Wheeler – APPROVED

12/0599/TRE Reduce crown on oak 20 Govers Meadow for Mr Whipp -APPROVED

c   Planning Correspondence

11/0983/FUL 3 Elm Cottages, Fairview Lane, Colyford – Mr Lewis & Hawkins  Alterations & extension to cottages and construction of 4 new dwelling, site access and footways – APPEAL in progress against refusal of planning permission.

12/5/19
Amenities

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 30th April to be noted

a)  Proposed work on the low wall at Cemetery  – quotes to be obtained from Dacks, Cottam & Northcott and Llewellyn giving Cllr C Pady as the point of contact and asking for quotes within a month of receipt of the letter.

b)  Annual Inspection – Wednesday 18th June – later found to be unsuitable so TBC – now Thursday 21st June.

c) Replacement Play Equipment – meeting with a representative tomorrow at 11am at the Playing fields to look at an offer they have to replace some of the equipment. Cllr Smith volunteered to pursue any possible grants or funding streams that may be on offer.

d) Mr Stamp will attend to the chestnut tree at Road Green when he has recovered from a recent fall.

e) There had been continuing problems with dog fouling at the allotment. Cllr Clifford will approach the gentleman who printed the last signs and get some more done. The Allotment Association will be asked to keep an eye out for any offenders but it is felt that this is just somebody walking their dog late at nights and not allotment holders.

f) There have been reports of several 4X4 vehicles carving up the local bridleways and green lanes. In places they have undone all the work done by EDDC on the ditching. Cllr Clifford is going to approach the local press.

12/5/20 Peace Memorial Playing Fields

Tenders for MUGA area - C Llewellyn has submitted a tender

Locke’s will not now be submitting a tender

12/5/21/ Dates of future meetings 

Finance & Planning Committees Monday 28th May 7.00pm

Full Council Meeting Monday 11th June 7.00pm

       12/5/22  Matters to be taken into Committee

MUGA tenders

Cllr H West proposed that these matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. financially sensitive matters. 

This was seconded by Cllr Collier and agreed by all.

The meeting closed at 2110
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